
A MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR  
 

Let’s be Thankful 

In a couple of weeks, on July 4th, the citizens of Pendleton will celebrate with a parade, 

picnics, and fireworks the announcement of our Declaration of Independence from 

Britain in Philadelphia in 1776.  We will celebrate the courage it took for our ancestors 

to put their families’ lives and personal fortunes at risk when they signed their names 

to the Declaration.    

During the past 18 months, there has been a lot of emotion and disagreement across the United States largely 

because of what is happening on the political landscape.  I think we spend too much time talking about what 

is wrong with America.  My personal travels, observations, and experiences lead me to believe that many 

other nations want to be more like us.  They envy the freedoms and opportunities we offer, they see a nation 

that is ruled by laws, lacks widespread corruption, and they respect American innovation and ingenuity.   Our 

culture is copied around the world.  Many other countries recognize the exceptionalism of America and they 

strongly desire American leadership in international affairs. 

On this coming Independence Day, I will choose to think about what is going well in America.  I will celebrate 

the fact that I can drink the water from my tap (and that I actually have access to clean water).  I will be 

grateful that my town has steady electricity, access to healthy food, honest police, vigilant fire fighters, and a 

modern hospital.  I am going to thank as many youth leaders and members of our local service clubs as I can, 

because their sacrifices help improve my quality of life.  I will point out that June’s edition of Smithsonian 

magazine names Pendleton as one of the 20 best towns in America to visit in 2018.  I am going to thank God 

that I live in a nation where I get a voice in the laws that are passed and where I get a chance to choose those 

who will govern our Republic. 

Do we have problems?  Of course we do, and we need to work together to make progress towards fixing them.   

But as we go about our daily lives, let’s try to remember that millions of people from around the world are 

actively trying to move to America because we have something that is far better than what they have.   If we 

sometimes don’t fully appreciate the many positive aspects of life in America, they certainly do. 

Have a wonderful summer! 

   
John Turner 
Mayor of Pendleton 

 

June 2018 



COUNCIL MEETINGS 
June 19 
City Council  7pm  
Council Chambers 
July 10 
City Council  Workshop 7pm  
Council Chambers 
July 24 
Pendleton Development Commission 6 pm 
City Council  7pm  
Council Chambers 

FOR A FULL LIST OF     
MEETINGS VISIT         

http://www.pendleton.or.us/ 
 

CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS 
John Turner    Mayor         541-922-8605  
Chuck LeValle   Ward I         912-257-0512  
Neil Brown    Ward 3         541-276-3407  
Jake Cambier   At Large         541-969-2252  
Paul Chalmers   At Large         541-276-7111  
Becky Marks   Ward I         541-276-9147  
McKennon McDonald   Ward 2          541-969-3345  
Scott Fairley   Ward 2         541-240-1825  
Dale Primmer   Ward 3         541-240-1117  

 

CITY OF PENDLETON 
Administration         541-966-0201 
Airport                             541-276-7754 
Attorney       541-966-0206 
Convention Center      541-276-6569 
Community Dev.       541-966-0203  
Facilities         541-966-0201 
Finance          541-966-0207 
Fire        541-276-1442 
Library          541-966-0380 
Municipal Court                   541-966-0209 
Parks/Rec/Cemetery       541-276-8100 
Police        541-276-4411 
Public Works                        541-276-3078 

 500 SW Dorion Ave. Pendleton, OR  
 

visit our website at  

Join City Staff at Hamley’s  
Café on Monday, July 2          
City Manager, Robb Corbett invites 
community members who have con-
cerns, questions or simply want to     
engage in conversation regarding     
happenings in our community to join 
him on the first                                         
Monday of each month. 

PENDLETON CONVENTION CENTER     
 

June 15 - 20            Eastern Star State Convention  
 21 – 23  Rainbow Girls State Convention*   
 26 & 27 City – FEMA training 
 28  Bennett Trucking 
 29  Pendleton Linebackers – Hall of Fame  
   Inductions    

     
July 6  Line Backers Annual Hall of Fame Banquet* 
  13 & 14 Pendleton Whiskey Music Festival Concert  
  16 – 22 Pendleton Bike Week *HC 
  27  East/West Shrine Football Team Banquet 

  27  - 29 Yoga  
          
August 1  4 H Style Show 
  11 & 12 Gun Show 
  14  Parents Party 
  15  IMESD In Service 

 

Visit us online: www.pendletonconventioncenter.com  

THANK YOU                
Thank you to the Wildhorse Foundation 
for 100% funding of the new drape and 
skirting at the Convention Center. 

If you have not seen the new look, you are 
in for a real treat, the new drapes and 
skirting look fantastic!   

 COMMUNITY FLEE MARKET  

Mark your calendars to attend The Parks and Recreation sponsored 
Annual Community on Saturday, July 7 from 8:30-3:00   

Bring your yard sale goods or craft items to Roy Raley Park Spots will 
be designated and sold on a first-come basis.  

$20.00 fee per space; registration required by Thursday July 6th. 
Spaces vary by size but all are a minimum of 20x20. Sellers are re-
quired to load and unload there goods. Items must be in the park by 
7am.  

This event is also open to someone who might have something you 
like to feature. Pendleton Parks and Recreation will be offering activi-
ties in the park for all ages to keep the day lively.  

 

 

Follow this link to regis-
ter for space. Don’t wait! 
Deadline is July 6th! 

http://www.pendleton.or.us/
https://www.facebook.com/CityofPendleton
https://www.pendletonconventioncenter.com/
https://apm.activecommunities.com/pendletonparksandrec/Activity_Search/1319


RIDE THE SHUTTLE BUS TO THE AQUATIC CENTER                
EVERY MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, AND FRIDAY. Beginning June 8th! Pendleton's , Let'er Bus is sponsored by the 
City of Pendleton and Elite Taxi. Transportation is free, but donations are accepted. All ages welcome.   The bus will re-
turn riders to their pick up   location. The Aquatic Center will make an announcement for swimmers departure at 3:45 
p.m. Children under the age of nine will not be allowed on the bus or in the Aquatic Center without supervision. Bus 
riders must have a season pass or admission for entry to the Aquatic Center. ($4.50 for youth or $6.50 for adults) 

Departure Time Pick Up Location Returns at Location 

11:30 a.m. 
"Old Building" NE Riverside Ave @ 
Hwy 11 4:10 p.m. 

11:35 a.m. Washington School (SE Byers Ave) 4:15 p.m. 

11:40 a.m. May Park (SE Isaac Ave) 4:20 p.m.  

11:45 a.m. SW Nye @ 2nd (North side) 4:25 p.m. 

11:50 a.m. Sherwood School (SW Nye) 4:30 p.m. 

11:55 a.m. McKay School (SW 44th) 4:35 p.m. 

Noon 
Fire Station #2 (Southgate @ SW 
Marshall) 4:40 p.m. 

12:05 p.m. Grecian Heights Park (Playground) 4:45 p.m. 

12:10 p.m. 
Pendleton Early Learning Center 
(SW 12th) 4:50 p.m. 

12:15 p.m. Arrive @ Aquatic Center   

4:00 p.m. 
Leave Aquatic Center to return 
locations  

PENDLETON FAMILY AQUATIC CENTER IS NOW OPEN!!  
3 Pools! Multiple Slides! Family Picnic area with gas grills! 

HOURS: Noon to 8:00pm Daily 
FEES:  
Ages 18+ $6.50 
Ages 3-17 $4.50 
Ages 55+ $5.00 
2 years and under FREE 
with paying adult 
 

MOVIES IN THE PARK 
June 16 Wonder  

June 23 Paddington 2  

June 30  Despicable Me 3 

July 7   Leap  

July 14  NO MOVIE  

July 21  Coco  

July 28  Nut Job 2  

Aug 4  Peter Rabbit  

 
 

Concessions open at 7 p.m. Pre-movie Youth Activities 7:30 p.m. Movies start at Dusk       

Alternate location for inclement weather: Vert Auditorium. Follow us on Facebook and AlertSense for the 

latest updates. Weather-related decisions are announced by 6 p.m. on show day. 



ANNOUNCEMENT OF        
SEASONAL POSITION 
OPENINGS 

The following seasonal job oppor-
tunities are available with the City 
of Pendleton 

 Parks and Recreation  Coordi-

nator, Leaders & Assistants 

 Park Seasonal Laborer 

You may apply online at 

www.pendleton.or.us/employment 

Or by picking up an application in the 

Administrative office located on the 

second floor of City Hall,  

500 SW Dorion Avenue.  

 

The City of Pendleton is an Equal 
Opportunity Employer. 

PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT                      

Most of us don’t think about car theft prevention until it’s too late. But the fact is, learning how to prevent a 
car theft is knowledge you need. 

Consider this: a vehicle is stolen every 44 second in the United States according to the National Highway Traf-
fic Safety Administration (NHTSA). While 50 percent are recovered, that somewhat encouraging figure 
doesn’t tell the whole story. 

If you don’t want a criminal sitting behind the wheel of your car, you need to 
educate yourself on how to prevent car theft.  This car theft prevention guide is 
a starting point for doing so. 

Keep Track of your keys, do not leave them in the vehicle. 

Secure your vehicle, close and lock windows to prevent theft. 

Park intelligently in well lit secured areas. 

Remove valuables, they don’t belong in your vehicle. If need be, put them in the trunk. 

Use a physical anti-theft device, 40% of insurance companies offer a premium dis-
count for vehicles that have anti theft devices.    

Don’t leave your car running. Nearly half of all auto thefts could have been avoid-
ed if the owner turned off the car when not in use.  

Take advantage of a tech-based auto recovery tool.  Employing an auto-theft recov-
ery tool could help get your car back. 

SUBSCRIPTION INFORMATION To subscribe to this newsletter follow the link on our home page. If 
you received this newsletter and do not wish to receive it, please reply to the email in the subject line with REMOVE ME 
or contact Donna Biggerstaff at Donna.biggerstaff@ci.pendleton.or.us or 541-966-0220.   

GOATS ON THE LEVEE                                      
This year’s herd of goats have come and gone 
through Pendleton. The herder brought 900+ 
yearlings onto the west end behind EOCI and 
work west to east this year.  

The City of Pendleton utilizes the goats as a bene-
fit along our river and levee as goats are far more 
respectful of the vegetation and terrain than ma-

chines and chemicals.  Herbicides seep into water and soil, affecting other 
vegetation, animals and humans.  They also can encourage mutations among 
vegetation, creating greater and greater problems instead of solving them. 

Goats will graze all day, going through very dense material at about a quarter 
acre per day per every 30 goats (estimate). 

Because they have narrow, triangular mouths, they are able to crush what 
they eat, so seeds that might otherwise get passed through to fertilization are 
not viable.  This is a true advantage, since machine cutting only encourages 
further growth in the next growth cycle. 

The City of Pendleton appreciates being able to utilize the goats to preserve 
and help maintain our beautiful river walkway  while being friendly to our 
environment.  

http://www.pendleton.or.us/employment
http://www.nhtsa.gov/Vehicle+Safety/Vehicle-Related+Theft/Theft+Prevention
http://www.nhtsa.gov/Vehicle+Safety/Vehicle-Related+Theft/Theft+Prevention
http://www.pendleton.or.us/home
mailto:donna.biggerstaff@ci.pendleton.or.us


VOLUNTEERS  

City Volunteers Honored for Service 

Did you know your volunteer service can get you recognized at a national level? The City of Pendleton is a 
certifying organization for the President’s Volunteer Service Award, a national program that recognizes the 
volunteer service of citizens across the United States. City volunteers who complete the required cumulative 
number of hours in a 12-month period are recognized with awards offered in multiple levels and designed to 
recognize milestones in service achievement. Levels include bronze, silver, gold, and the highest honor, the 
President’s Lifetime Achievement Award for volunteers contributing more than 4,000 hours of service in their 
lifetime.  In addition to the award, recipients receive a congratulatory letter from the president of the United 
States. 

Each year the city tallies the hours of volunteers in each of our departments, and typically several city 
volunteers receive awards.  In the recent calendar year four volunteers were recognized: Linda Senter and 
Linda Wagner received the Bronze Award for the service in the Library, and Sherry Zweig (Police 
Department) and Tikhon Gilson (Library) received the Silver Award.  This was Tikhon Gilson’s seventh 

President’s Volunteer Service Award, and with his 2,600 hours 
from his many years volunteering in the library he is quickly 
working towards the required hours to receive the President’s 
Lifetime Achievement Award – a first for a city volunteer.  

The President’s Volunteer Service Award is an initiative of the 
Corporation for National and Community Service and is 
administered by Points of Light. Through a shared mission of 
inspiring more to answer the call to service, the President’s 
Volunteer Service Award celebrates the impact we can all make in 
bettering our communities and our world.  

UPCOMING VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES                                                                                                                       
Ongoing: Document Scanner: Digital file archiving (Library, City Hall Administration)  

  Adopt-A-Park/Parkway: Head outdoors and help keep Pendleton Parks and the River 

  Parkway beautiful for our community by volunteering to help with monthly upkeep. (Parks)                                     

NEW VOLUNTEERS: Columbia Bank, Ryan Young                                                                          

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED Interested in volunteering but not sure where?               

We can help locating a good match for you.   Call 541-966-0244 and speak to our Volunteer Coordinator 

Tiffany Hegarty.  City of Pendleton volunteer applications are available at the library, City Hall administrative 

offices, or can be downloaded HERE.  

8 LONG TERM HEALTH BENEFITS TO VOLUNTEERING 
· Boosts self-esteem. Volunteering helps build a strong safety net for when you're experiencing trying times.  
· Expands your connections. The relationships you can create while volunteering are endless.  
· Makes you feel good.  Researchers found people who volunteer are happier. 
· Contributes to a longer life.  Volunteer boosts your mood and contributes to physical activity. 
· Gives purpose. As people get older they have a higher risk for isolation. Volunteering combats that statistic. 
· Combats stress. Volunteering goes beyond just being something fun to do; it decreases stress too! 
· Gives a good example.  People, Kids especially learn by example and what a great example volunteering. 
· Teaches new skills. Volunteering gives you an opportunity to explore skills you might not get a chance to do otherwise. 

http://www.pendleton.or.us/sites/pendleton.or.us/files/File/volunteer/Volunteer%20Application%20revision%20%203-14.pdf


JUNE @ THE LIBRARY 
Pendleton Public Library  

502 SW Dorion Avenue 

Pendleton, Oregon 97801 

HOURS: 

Monday-Thursday 10am to 8pm 

Friday & Saturday 10am to 5pm 

MUSIC TRIVIA FOR TEENS 

Think you have what it takes to beat your 
peers in a game of music trivia?  

There will be 3 rounds, a variety of categories 
revolving around your favorite beats.                                                     
THERE CAN ONLY BE ONE WINNER.  

National Parks Programming Area in the library                   
502 SW Dorion Ave 

  Join us for CRAFTERNOONS 
Tuesday’s at 4:15 pm                                                              

EACH WEEK WE WILL HAVE A NEW CRAFT.  
 All materials provided by  the   Library 

ALL AGES WELCOME 
 

 

BULLET JOURNALING   
6pm on Wednesdays                             

Registration required. Call (541)966-0380.  

STORY TIME                
Thursday, June 21   
At PIONEER PARK 

9:00am 

 All Ages welcome, no registration required. 

Look up and reserve books with your    
library card online!   Click HERE    

 

 
 

Join us in the National Parks area to  

TRANSFORM THE SPACE 

INTO ONE GIANT FORT!  

Families encouraged to attend together ~ No Registration required.  

Take off on a geology adventure and explore 
our ever-changing planet Earth. Dig into 
rocks, fossils, earthquakes, and volcanoes to 
discover the dynamic forces that have shaped 
Oregon’s landscape. Brought to you by the 
Museum of Natural and Cultural History.  

Tuesday, June 26        
at 6pm at the           

Library  in the         
National Parks area 

DIY PROJECT PAINTING WITH MUSIC  

June 26th at 6:00pm                                
Attendance is limited to 10.                           

Call 541.966.0380 to register  

http://catalog.sage.eou.edu/eg/opac/home?locg=1


SUMMER PARKS ADVENTURE CAMP              
Check out this boredom busting opportunity in Pioneer and Community Parks for children ages 7-12 years old.  Regis-
ter by the individual week or all six weeks.        

Lunch provided by Sodexo through the Pendleton school lunch program.                           

An afternoon snack will also be provided by our staff. Monday and Wednesday mornings will include active games such 
as tag, Ollie Ollie Over, frisbee, dodgeball, kickball, and whiffle ball, among others.  We will stay cool in the afternoon 
with quieter craft and science projects in the shade like making slime, survivor challenges, and scavenger hunts.       

On Tuesdays, Pioneer Park attends the Aquatic Center in the afternoon while Community Park visits the library and 
gym for the day.  On Thursdays, we reverse that schedule so everyone gets a trip to the aquatic center, gym, and library 
each week. We also have an active Friday Trips program.  Community Park or Pioneer Park Day: Mon through Thursday 
(6 weeks)        Date: June 18– July 26; deadline to register is Thursday, prior to each camp week Time: 9:00 am to 3:00 
pm   Ages: 7-12 (grades 2-6 in the fall) Fees and registration are separate.  Fee: $22 week 

ADVENTURE CAMP: EXTENDED SESSION       
Two more weeks of fun! Did you like this summer’s camp? Enjoy more of the same (including lunch and a 
snack) with a few additional twists to the program. New arts and science programs will be added as well as a 
few more camper-inspired options. There will be two leaders for every ten to twelve campers. This program 
is not subsidized and must be financially self-supporting. Limited to first 50 children. Location: Community 
Park Mon-Thurs (2 weeks) July 30-
August 9; register by Mon. July 3. 
Time: 9:00 am to 3:00 pm              
Ages: 7-12      Fee: $96 

WOMENS GOLF CLINIC AT PENDLETON COUNTRY CLUB 
Beginning golfers will learn the full swing, elements of the short game, put-
ting and golf etiquette in a low stress social environment. The final night will 
be capped with a wine tasting. If you have ever considered taking up the 
sport this is a great way to try it out. Register by Wednesday, June 13th.    
Golf clubs are available on loan if needed. 

June 20, 21 & 22 from 6:30 - 8:00 p.m.,  FEE $49 

BOXING CLUB                                                                                             
The local boxing club offers boxing to youth 7-17 as well as adults.  

They meet in the activity room on the lower floor of the Pendleton Recreation Center. Blanc’s Boxing is a USA 
Boxing Gym that is for all ages. The mission for the gym is to enable boxing athletes to achieve 
competitive excellence, develop character, improve physical fitness, and support the sport of 
boxing. 

Cost are: $5 per month for kids 7-17 years old (meet from 4-5 p.m.), Competition Team kids 
meet from 5-6:30 p.m., and $30 per month for adults 18 and up (meet from 5:15-7:00 p.m.)                                                                     
For more information, contact Michael Blanc at 541-379-2656  

INTRO TO UNMANNED SYSTEMS AT THE UAS RANGE           
Partnering with Pendleton High School and the UAS Range, we are able to offer this exciting opportunity to 
Pendleton teens. Come learn how and why unmanned systems work while you build a small drone from the 
ground up. By the end of the workshop you will have taken your first steps in becoming a drone operator! 
Learn all about this rapidly progressing tech field and see what is happening at Pendleton’s 
very own Unmanned Aerial Systems (UAS) Range. Please bring a sack lunch and drink. Loca-
tion: UAS Range (NW 56th Drive past the airport) Tues., July 31 -Thurs., August 2 Register by 
Tues. July 24  Time: 9:00 am to 1:00 pm  Ages: 13+ Fee: $62  Instructor Stephen Lawn  



CITY TRANSPORTATION PROGRAMS  
 
Senior and Disabled Taxi Ticket Voucher Program 
The senior and disabled taxi ticket voucher program provides rides within Pendleton and the Urban Growth 
boundary.  The City provides rides to participants who live within seven driving miles of the City of Pend-
leton boundary and do not live within another transit provider agency's boundary.  The taxi service provides 
rides 7 days a week between the hours of 5:00 am to 3:00 am daily except for holidays.  The service is provid-
ed to citizens 60 years of age or older and disabled individuals.  The participants pay $2.00 for a one way 
ride.  Limited tickets are available dependent on grant funding and are distributed among all participants on 
a semi-annual basis.  The City distributes more tickets than funds are budgeted knowing there is a historical 
percentage of unused tickets quarterly. The phone number is (541) 276-8294.                             
Senior Meal Site Transportation Program          
The senior meal site transportation program transports seniors to and from the Pendleton Senior Center five 
days a week for lunch.  This program is on a donation basis only and it's scheduled pickups are by phone re-
quests, (541) 276-8294.                           

Daily Van Service                             
This service runs weekdays between 7:00 am and 7:00 pm, Saturdays from 8:00 am to 5 pm, and Sunday 
from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm. It is a dial-a-ride program where the customer calls the taxi service in the business 
day before to arrange rides for the following day during the hours of operation.  Same day requests will be 
available on a space available basis only to the general public and donations are encouraged.  This service 
runs within the City of Pendleton and the Urban Growth boundary. $1 per ride.  Call 9:00 am and 4:00 pm to 
arrange the next day ride, (541) 276-6476.                          

Elite Transit Tickets                        
This service runs the 22 hours a day except for holidays.  This program operates similarly to the Senior/
Disabled taxi service except all general public can ride. No prequalification is necessary.  Up to 6 tickets a 
week can be purchased at City Hall for $3.25 per ticket. Area covered is City limits and the Urban Growth 
Boundary.  The phone number is (541) 276-8294.                  

Aquatic Center Transportation                        
This summer service is open to the general public.  A schedule of pickup times and locations around the City 
is provided three days a week with return service.  Donations are encouraged.                 

Parks and Rec Interpark Transportation                     
This summer service provides transportation between Pendleton community parks for children to partici-
pate in group activities on a prearrangedrecreation schedule.  It also provides Wednesday aquatic center 
rides through the parks programs.  This service primarily is geared towards children but is open to the gen-
eral public.  Free service.                           

Care-Ride                                 
With financial assistance from St. Anthony’s, the City of Pendleton provides free taxi service for any person 
who needs prompt medical attention but does not require the specialized care and immediate response of an 
ambulance.  The individual may call the taxi company at (541) 276-8294 direct for a free ride to the emer-
gency room and back.  If a doctor needs to see a patient immediately for a non-routine emergency call, the 
doctor’s office can call to schedule a free ride for the patient to the doctor’s office and back. 

The City contracts with Elite Taxis, Inc. for these services.  
 
The City provides rides to all individuals regardless of age, income, or disabili-
ties.  The City provides access with three City/State owned wheelchair accessi-
ble vehicles along with taxis owned by the taxi contractor.  All individuals are 
afforded the rides on the same order of calls, “first call, first ride” priority re-
gardless of disabilities unless the wheelchair accessible vehicle is in current use 
and a taxi is not accessible by the individual.  



PARK RESERVATIONS ON LINE 
The City of Pendleton has 22 parks and each one has something different to offer.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you would like to reserve a park shelter, call 541-276-8100 or you may reserve on line by clicking HERE. 

PARK HOURS: 5 am to 10 pm, with the exception of Rudy Rada Skate park which closes at midnight.  
Check out the newest addition to Community Park - the Pendleton Rotary Disc Golf Course, brought to you by 
the Pendleton Disc Golf Club, their sponsors, and Pendleton Parks & Recreation. 

TAKE STEPS TO PROTECT AGAINST TICKS 

Taking steps to protect yourself and your family from getting a tick bite is the best defense against Lyme dis-
ease and other tick-borne infections. Whether you’re working, enjoying your yard, camping, hiking, hunting or 
otherwise in the outdoors, CDC recommends that people: 

 Avoid areas with high grass and leaf litter and walk in the center of trails when hiking. 

 Use Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)-registered insect repellents containing DEET, picaridin, 

IR3535, oil of lemon eucalyptus, para-menthane-diol, or 2-undecanone. EPA’s helpful search tool can help 

you find the product that best suits your needs. Always follow product instructions. 

 Use products that contain permethrin to treat clothing and gear, such as boots, pants, socks and tents or 

look for clothing pre-treated with permethrin. 

 Treat dogs for ticks. Dogs are very susceptible to tick bites and to some tickborne diseases. They may also 

bring ticks into your home. Talk to your veterinarian 

about the best tick prevention products for your dog. 

 Bathe or shower as soon as possible after coming in-

doors to wash off and more easily find crawling ticks 

before they bite you. 

 Conduct a full-body tick check using a hand-held or full-length mirror to view all parts of your body upon 

returning from tick-infested areas. Parents should help children check thoroughly for ticks. Remove any 

ticks right away. 

https://apm.activecommunities.com/pendletonparksandrec/Reserve_Options
http://www.pendletonparksandrec.com/disc-golf-park
http://www.discgolfscene.com/clubs/Pendleton_DIsc_Golf_Club
https://www.cdc.gov/lyme/prev/on_people.html


 

"America's Night Out Against Crime"  

Neighborhoods throughout Pendleton are invited to join over 38 million neighbors across approximately 16 thou-
sand communities from all 50 states, U.S. territories, and military bases worldwide on August 7th, 2018, the first 
Tuesday of August, for National Night Out.  National Night Out is nationally sponsored by National Association of 
Town Watch (NATW), Dietz and Watson, Ring, Package Guard, and co-sponsored locally by The Pendleton Police 
Department. 

National Night Out is an annual community-building campaign that promotes police-community partnerships and 
neighborhood camaraderie to make our neighborhoods safer, more caring places to live. Together, we are making 
that happen. 

In years past, the Pendleton Police Department has hosted National Night Out parties at local venues.  This 
year, we are moving this community event back into the community and into your neighborhood.  From 
6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on August 7th, neighbors throughout Pendleton and across the nation are asked to 
lock their doors, turn on their front porch lights, and spend the evening outside with neighbors and law 
enforcement.  

As National Night Out also coincides with the regularly scheduled Pendleton City Council meeting, this year, with 
the cooperation of Pendleton Mayor John Turner, the Pendleton City Council Meeting will take place the following 
Tuesday so that City Council Members may participate in this event in their various wards and neighborhoods.  

Pendleton Police Department is grateful for help from our many community partners, which include Hill Meat, Franz 
Bakery, Walmart, Safeway, Pendleton Parks and Recreation, the City of Pendleton Library, Pendleton City Council 
and Mayor Turner, as well as many other agencies, businesses, and support entities who help make this an amaz-
ing night for our community. 

To help you in planning your Pendleton National Night Out event, the Pendleton Police and Pendleton Parks and 
Recreation Departments are coordinating to provide locations at City Parks to hold your neighborhood party.  The 
Pendleton Aquatic Center, a division of Parks and Rec, is also donating free day passes to the PAC for those or-
ganizing a party.  These passes are to be given to your party attendees, but cannot be raffled or sold.  In addition, 
Hill Meat, Franz Bakery, and other local sponsors are working with PPD to provide some supplies for your par-
ty!  Pendleton Police and our many community partners will also be assisting with various activities at community 
party sites on this night. 

Additionally, plans are in the works for a Coloring Contest, as are presentations at registered parties, co-sponsored 
by the Pendleton City Library, Pendleton Fire Department, and other community partners. 

How to get started?  Download the Local Registration Form , fill it out and then email the completed form 
to NationalNightOut@ci.pendleton.or.us .  If you prefer you can drop the completed form off at the Pendleton Po-
lice Department, 622 Airport Road, Pendleton, during regular business hours.  Following receipt of the registration 
form, registrants will receive a PPD-NNO Party Pack Voucher which can be redeemed prior to the event for 
hotdogs, buns, and other party goodies.  

Party registration must be submitted no later than July 24th, 2018 to receive a Party Pack.                              
If you have questions about hosting a party or to see if a party has been registered in your neighborhood, please 
email NationalNightOut@ci.pendleton.or.us               
or call Pendleton Police Community Services Officer Shelly Studebaker at 541-276-4411 ext. 1109. 

http://ppd.pendleton.or.us/sites/ppd.pendleton.or.us/files/File/2018%20Pendleton%20NNO%20Registration.pdf
mailto:NationalNightOut@ci.pendleton.or.us
mailto:NationalNightOut@ci.pendleton.or.us

